
LAYTON PERMANENT ALLOTMENTS ASSOC.

Meeting held Wednesday, 27th March at 8.45pm

Venue: St. Kentigerns Social Club, Newton Drive

Attendees:  Jacky Stennett                  Chairperson     Apologies: Shirley Horn

                   Dave Stennett                   Treasurer

                   Toni Dagnall                     Site Rep.

                   Jane Keane                        Comm.

                   Dave Wignall                    Comm.

                   Gayna Dagnall

                   Sheila & Milton Dryden

                   Julia & James Taylor

                   Derrick Walls

                   John Horn

                   Isabel Horn                          Sec

Jacky opened the meeting at 7.47pm. The minutes of the last meeting were agreed.

Matters Arising: 

 The demand for payment of water charges from United Utilities

has been handed to Derek Cooper, treasurer of the BFAA. by Dave and Jacky.

In April LPAA will take over responsibility for the payment of water charges.

Hoselock connectors which required adapting for use on the taps have now been received and fitted. There may be a slight problem with leakage when the water is turned back on but this can be easily rectified by fitting a second washer.

Produce Show:  

The possibility of putting on our own produce competition in conjunction with David Slack  Allotments had been discussed at a Committee meeting and, as a result of this meeting,  the Chairman and Secretary of David Slack  were contacted and came to a meeting to discuss the possibilities of  putting on such an event. Dave S. and  Mike Danson, sec. of David Slack, visited Baguleys Nursery Gardens to investigate the potential use of Baguleys as a venue for this show.

Baguleys are prepared to offer us adequate indoor space, parking, toilet facilities and there is also the  possibility of  selling  beverages. As the show would bring in potential customers for Baguleys they would not be charging  for the use of their venue, we would also have the added benefit of being covered by Baguleys  insurance for public liability.  The competition would be open to all Blackpool residents, allotment holders and  keen amateur gardeners. The next step is to decide on a date, it was deemed prudent to find out when other Horticultural Shows are being held so that we did not clash and also to source judges, once this information is available, Baguleys will be booked and another meeting with David Slack’s committee members will be arranged to proceed with organizing categories, entries, trophies, certificates, advertising and the many other details.  One trophy in particular, the Championship Shield, which Fran and Steve have won for five years was actually donated by the council to the Allotments and it was felt that this should be retained by Layton Allotments, John Blackledge, is to be consulted regarding our right to claim this trophy instead of returning it to the Federation. As we have not yet been informed which Council Officials will be dealing with Allotments it would seem that Mr. Blackledge will be the obvious official contact until such information is forthcoming.

Chair Report:

     A committee meeting was held on Sunday, 9th March, one of the items on the agenda was the LPAA’s Constitution.  In December Neil MacKey sent a draft of a Governance Document suggesting that this would be suitable for us to adopt, after  the committee had read this document, and  it been taken to a member of the CVS for advice, it was decided that there were many clauses and conditions contained in it that simply did not pertain to the objects that an independent Layton Allotments 

Association sought to have as their Constitution.  It was pointed out by the CVS that the Governance document we already had in place had served us well for many years, indeed it was accepted by the lottery fund for our toilet and the funding of the drainage scheme obtained by Bernie last year, and whilst there may be minor changes to be made, there was no justification or need for change, particularly to one which was eminently unsuited to our present independent state. The CVS had also confirmed that our present constitution was acceptable to the Charity Commisioners should we decide in the future to register as a Charity.

Our local councillors, Martin Mitchell and John Boughton, have promised funding for the erection of fencing at the bottom of Site, this will not be available until April/May but will be greatly appreciated when it is given. Planting various shrubs, Hawthorne, Blackthorn and whips on this area after the fencing is in place was discussed but as May will be too late in the season to undertake this it was decided to leave this task until  November to next March.

Dave and Jacky have tidied up the fencing on the front of Site by the gate and will be replacing the wiring which secures the fencing on the area with the assistance of Stuart Gibson from plot 26.

Sheila raised the subject of boundary fencing between allotments, whilst this fencing is the joint responsibility of both tenants, some tenants have been replacing the fencing without any input from their neighbours, it is suggested that friendly and sensible cooperation is what is required between neighbours when repairs / replacements are required. 

The Shop has been restocked with compost, grow bags and fertilisers, these are available at very reasonable prices and the convenience of being on Site.

Treasurers Report:

As the insurance and rents are now combined in one payment there is a problem with some tenants who have not yet paid being allowed access to the Site as they will not be covered by insurance, a notice to this effect will be put on the Site Gate.

Dave handed round a summary of accounts for March, and a running total of yearly accounts, copies of these will be put into the minute folder in Brightman’s Tearooms for any who wish to read in detail. The balance in bank account stands at £3, 826.27.

This includes the sum of £910 key deposits. Whilst this balance looks extremely healthy it must be remembered that all water charges have to be met out of this and we have no idea how much they will amount to this year, there is also a standing charge of £84 /£86 for each water meter.

The manhole cover over the water meter near the bottom of the Site has been damaged by a vehicle backing over it, it was decided that a fence needed to be erected round this manhole to prevent further damage, also a complaint has been received by Bernie on plot 11 regarding a dog belonging to the property at the back of her plot getting access through a hole in the fence.  Whilst we are unable to make any repairs to the fence as it is not Site property it was decided that Dave and Toni would look at the possibility of erecting a barrier on the inside of the plot, we are all very much aware of the danger an aggressive dog loose on Site could pose, whilst it is down to the council to speak to the dogs owner regarding keeping his fence in good repair going through the official channels is liable to take some considerable time and it would be more expedient to deal with the problem ourselves. 

Dave suggested that a post hole digger could be a good investment to enable the installing of fence posts, both around the manhole and to erect a fence across the wild life area at bottom of Site and it could also be available for hire to tenants. This would cost around £25, also wiring for the fencing on the front of Site will have to be purchased.

From 1st April when machinery is hired no receipts will be given out, instead there will be a sheet which the tenant will be required to sign, stating that the he is fully aware of how to use the particular item of equipment and that the equipment must be returned in a clean condition.

Site Report:

    Margaret from plot 28 is leaving us and Phyllis is moving up from plot 50 to take over 28.

John Greenwood has joined us on plot 49

Mark has finished moving to plot 38 from 10A, which is making progress as the Community plot, Many Thanks to all who have worked and contributed to it. Any help or contributions to this will be gratefully received.

At the end of this month we should know who is staying with us and who isn’t, please let Toni know as soon as possible if you feel you can no longer continue working your plot and will not be renewing your lease.

     There will be a Site Inspection this coming month, obviously we are not expecting a 75% cultivation at this time of year but it would be good to see that people have started getting ready for the season & that most of the weeds have gone or are covered up. Please let Toni know if you are having any difficulties.

    A plea for assistance in getting rid of the rubble fly tipped onto Site has been lodged with the Council. If this is successful could we please have as many hands as possible to volunteer to move all the rubbish to one place for removal.

     The recycle area by the top car park is just that, if you have something you don’t need, that could be of use to another, put it there.  If it is still there after two weeks it’s still yours, take it to the tip. This is not a place to dump your rubbish!

     People are finding us through the website.  As the Fed do not have a link to us, should we have a link to them?

 There are now 22 people on the waiting list.

 After Monday access to the Site must be restricted as non-payers are not covered by insurance.

Notice to this effect will be put on the gate.

Two plans for the new “midden” have been received, (this will be sited between plots 17 and 18), one from Milton and one from Neil, both options will be looked at and a decision will be made on which is the best for value and Site requirements.

Sec. Report:

   Scaffolding Planks:  Owing to a shortage of these, the deliveries have been spasmodic, there are still 94 planks on order at this moment and all I can do is notify the next in order when they do become available.

 Open Day meeting is on Sunday 14th April at 2pm, venue: Brightman’s Tearooms,

Please do come along, all new ideas are welcome. Volunteers are needed for erecting the marquees on the Saturday before Open Day, helping out on the actual day (Sunday 28th July), dismantling and storing the marquees and tables afterwards.  Notices will be put up on Site nearer the date.

AOB:
The possibility of holding an AGM was discussed but was decided as impractical to have one in April, it was proposed by Julia that it would be far more sensible to hold an AGM at the end of the season, this was seconded by Toni and voted for unanimously. As this is our first year operating as an independently run Site there will be far more to discuss after our first season when there would be a better idea of costs, any problems which might have arisen during the year, and any alterations or improvements to the running of the Site that tenants may wish to see in the future. This could be combined with a social event for all tenants.

Jacky then proposed that we hold our own Allotment Competition this year, this is to be held in July and categories and date will be announced soon.

Jacky closed the meeting at 8.57pm.

The next meeting will be held at St. Kentigerns on Wednesday 24th at 7.45pm


